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Greetings church! 

    I have not ever, shall we say, been a daredevil.  I prefer my feet planted firmly on the ground.  I like to 

know certain outcomes and I have never enjoyed contests or games of chance.  I like to know where I'm 

going (thank you maps and GPS).  And I favor a recipe or a pattern until I know it by heart and can perform it 

from rote memory.  Suffice it to say rollercoasters have NEVER appealed to me.  I can think of other ways to 

make my stomach lurch, thank you very much.  So it might shock you to know I was once on the Sidewinder 

Rollercoaster at Hershey Park.  Peer pressure is a very real and present danger friends.  I was in my early 

teens and was also dealing with my reputation at church.  And that's how I found myself on the ride 

described as an aggressive thrill ride.  It's description on the parks website uses such disturbing words as 

“boomerang”, “upside down” and “loops”.  Folks I can't even get through the kiddie rollercoasters without 

great fear.  This was my undoing.  My flight through the air is still seared into my memory all these years 

later.  I remember screaming and I also remember becoming acutely aware that screaming wasn't helping at 

all.  I also remember my legs jumping on their own accord.  I *think* I may have 

passed out, but my memory at that point is sketchy.  You can draw your own 

conclusions.  I have only experienced terror like that one other time.  But that's a 

story for another day. 

    Sometimes God's plan for our lives can feel like a rollercoaster.  We hear the 

promises He has for us from  His word and we have no reason to not trust Him.  

We start out excited to see what He has for us, but as the ride picks up speed our 

excitement can turn into trepidation.  What have I gotten myself into?  I'm sure 

that was on the minds of the Israelites as Moses led them out of Egypt.   

    After the promise from God of rescue and a land of milk and honey, the Israelites experience what they 

probably thought was the hardest part: actually getting out of Egypt.  It should be smooth sailing from here, 

right?  Wrong!   

    The Israelites have barely seen the last vestiges of Egypt in their rearview mirrors before God decides to 

take them on a circuitous route through the wilderness, when there was a much more direct route available.  

This, of course, was for their own good.  “God did not lead them along the main road that runs through 

Philistine territory, even though that was the shortest route to the Promised Land. God said, “If the people 

are faced with a battle, they might change their minds and return to Egypt.” So God leads them in a 

roundabout way through the wilderness toward the Red Sea.” Exodus 13:17-18.  He leads them to the Red 

Sea where the people of Israel think the Lord has led them to die!  But we all know God parts the sea, they 

walk through on dry ground and in the end the Egyptians take a bath and the Israelites never have to worry 

about being bothered by their old bullies again.  However, that's not the last of their ups and downs.  You'll 

have to read Exodus to learn the rest of the story.  It's a good one, with lots of twists and turns.   

    The point is, the path God leads us on can seem scary at times.  Sometimes it doesn't make sense.  What in 

the world are you doing God?  I don't understand! I have said that many times.  But know that He is with us 

The Pastor’s Corner 
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    The PAW Packs Program provides supplemental food for weekends to families in the Big 
Spring School District who could use a little extra help. The food is being picked up at the 
Newville First Church of God over the winter months on  Friday’s from 10 - 12 am.   Parents 
can sign up for the program at www.pawpacks.org     

 

    Gift Bags of socks, gloves and hats were collected for each child by several area churches 
along with some churches that donated Christmas Books, Gift Cards, and DVD’s (Fireproof 
and Courageous) for families 

 

    With the expanding number of families starting to participate, we are looking for new folks to 
be part of the PAW Packs Program.  Please feel free to join us at our next meeting.   

 

    We ask for your continued prayers as we continue to provide food to the families during this 
difficult time and continue to grow our program.  
 

The next PAW Pack meeting will be Tuesday, February 1, 2022 at  6:30 pm. 

May the Lord continue to Bless You as you have blessed this Ministry! 
 

    Remember when ordering through Amazon Smiles that PAW Packs is now listed as one of the charities that you can chose.  
If you already have chosen a charity and want to make a switch, there is a link to do so under the account info.  Thanks to 
Kevin Miller for setting this up. 

in the journey.  Even as God took them on a roundabout route He provided the Israelites with Himself to 

accompany them on the journey.  “The Lord went ahead of them. He guided them during the day with a 

pillar of cloud, and he provided light at night with a pillar of fire. This allowed them to travel by day or by 

night.” Exodus 13:21  Not only did God go with them, He went before them!  He had already been where the 

people were going to be.   

    Beloved, God does not change.  He still goes before us and with us on the journey He has set us on.  It can 

be scary and uncertain at times and we are often left scratching our heads asking what He's doing.  But!  We 

can read the story in the Bible of the Israelites and know they made their destination and God had a 

purpose for all that roundabout journeying.  They learned they could trust Him.  They grew in number and in 

strength.  God gave them the law that would undergird their entire lives to support them in their new land.  

God's got a plan for your life.  It might not seem like it, but He does.  Trust me on this.  Trust Him in this.   

Pastor Kathryn 

Continued from page 1 PASTORS CORNER 

Groundhog Day on           
February 2 

Are we in for six more 
weeks of Winter?   

Valentine’s 
Day 

February 14 

President’s Day 
February 21 

http://www.pawpacks.org
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The GIGGLES Ladies’ Lunch Ministry will meet on Tuesday, February 22nd at 
12 Noon at Olive Garden, Walker Road, Chambersburg.  Please sign the sheet 
in the Welcome   Center so we can have a count for the restaurant.  If you need 
a ride, please be at the church at 11:15 am.  Hope to see you there. If you have 
any questions, please call Peg Hoover at 717-701-8070 (h) or 961-9328 (c). 

The G.I.G.G.L.E.S.  (Girls In God Growing 

Laughing Eating and Sharing) group is a 

Ladies Lunch Ministry that meets the 

fourth Tuesday of each month.   

The Women’s Ministry group will be 

meeting here at the church on  

Tuesday, February 15, 2022 at 6:30 pm.  

Please join us! 

New         

Sermon      

Series for       

February! 

Be sure 

to be 

here!! 
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Promise Kids Volunteer Schedule - February 2022 

Nursery Update:  Nursery care for children (age birth - age two) is available for 8:30 and 10:30 am services.   
The nursery will continue to be open, but not staffed, for Sunday School from 9:30-10:30 am and during Wednesday 
night Bible Studies.  Thank you to everyone that cares for our youngest members!!! 

8:30 Service 

Feb 6th - Rebecca Fickel; Ashley Lay 

Feb 13th - Roger Woltz; Elijah Reall 

Feb 20th - Kristy Warren; Cathy Johnson 

Feb 27th -  Emily Reall; Stephanie McCullough 

 

10:30 Service 

Feb 6th - Dave Fleagle: Laura Fleagle 

Feb 13th - Suzanne Witter; Pat Martin 

Feb 20th - Kathy Biscuit; Brooke Bobb 

Feb 27th - Sara Witter; Brent Witter 

Nursery Volunteer Schedule - February 2022 

February’s Monthly Memory Verses 

 

“Come, follow me,”  Jesus said, “and I 
will send you out to fish for people.” 

Matthew 4:19 

 

“So now I am giving you a new                    
commandment:  Love each other.  Just as I 
have loved you, you should love each other.” 

John 13:34 

Sunday Jr Church  Wednesday Night Clubs 

“Get Wild with God”  

February 5th at Colonel Denning State Park.   

Join us for a short devotion and hike.  Meet at 10:30 am in the 

main parking lot.  Dress for the weather and                                                                 

RSVP to Katie (717) 448-9218 if you plan to attend. 

 

NEW DATE! 
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Winter Picnic 

February 6, 2022 

3-7 pm 
 

Games, Open Gym, 
Winter Sports 

 

Bring a side dish or 
dessert to share.  

Camp provides meat 
& drink. 

Dress for the theme! 

More details to come! 

Camp Counselor? 

Over 350 persons are 
needed each summer 
as volunteer counse-
lors at Camp YoliJwa.              

Responsibilities include 
leading a group of 6-7 
campers through the 

day’s activities, leading 
devotions and keeping 

campers involved in 
program.                                    

Age 16 or older. 

CAMP HOPE 

June 5-10 

A week designed for 
intellectually disabled 

adults.  Call camp for a 
brochure.  Register 

early!  Camper spaces 
are limited.   Consider 
counseling!  Male and 
female counselors are 

needed for this        
rewarding week. 

 

5th Quarter Game Night on Friday, February 4th.   
This event will take place after the Big Spring Bull Dogs Basket-

ball game from about 9 pm until midnight.  It’s a time for  
hanging out with friends in a fun, positive, and safe               

environment.  When the basketball game ends, head over to 
the church.  All students in 6th-12th grade are welcome.  Feel 

free to bring your friends! 

(717) 776-5281   www.campyolijwa.org   Facebook Page: Doubling Gap Center, Camp YoliJwa 

Cabin Retreat 

Looking to retreat to 
the mountains? 

Camp’s wilderness 
cabins are available 
and ready for YOU to 

occupy them.  
contact the Camp!  

Ph: 717-776-5281 or 
proram@campyolijw
a.org   

 

Kitchen Aids 

One adult is needed 
each camp week to 
assist cooks in food 

preparation and dining 
services.  Position 

includes honorarium 
plus room & board in 
Mountain View Suites.  

Contact the 
camp if 

interested. 

 

Annual Youth Retreat - Friday, March 18th through March 20th 
 

DEPLOY  
(verb.  To move (troops or equipment) into position for military action.) 

 

Mission:  To go and make disciples of all nations. 
Where:  Camp Yolijwa, 1550 Doubling Gap Rd, Newville, PA  17241 

When:  March 18 @ 1900 hours thru March 20 @ 1200 hours 

 
Several operations/missions to get involved in! 

Refreshments 

Several ‘Training Enhancement Specialists’  - speakers and activities. 
 

Check out the website page at tcp.church/connection-youth for complete information  

and registration/enlistment. 
Contact ‘field commander’ Shawn Peale at shawn@tcp.church for further details. 

 

Our new Youth group teaching series begins on February 9th 
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To my Church family,  Thank you so much for the basket filled with all the healthy 

snacks and fruit.  It was very much appreciated!  All of your prayers were felt each and 

every day and are what carried me thru as God navigated the doctors each step 

of the way.  Continued prayers would be appreciated for a full recovery.  Love you all!   

                                                                                                            Diana Johnson 

Newville First Church of God,  Our sincere thanks for all the phone calls, prayers, cards, 

food, gift basket and messages of sympathy during this difficult time of loss.  Knowing 

others truly care helps to ease the pain of loss.   

                                                                         Blessings to each of you, Pat Martin & family 

To our Church Family,  Ed and I would like to thank you for your prayers, calls, visits 

from Pastor Reese, Tom Griffie, Buz Anderson, Don Heishman and Larry Wilhide.  (We 

look forward to them) for the past 2 years.  We miss the church but it is too much on Ed 

to take him away.  He only goes to doctor visits and ambulance trips when necessary.  

Thank you also for prayers for Kelly’s family as they go through some scary things.  We 

know God is in control and he keeps us focused on the end result, peace and healing.                                         

Thank you again,  Rhonda and Ed Hull 

Dear Church of God members, Thank you for your generous gift of $1,000.00 in 2021 to 

Driven To Cure (DTC). Your donation is supporting the collaborative, cutting-edge re-

search of both National Institutes of Health (NIH) and UCLA  Health Sciences with the 

hope of finding cures for rare kidney cancers soon like HLRCC *Hereditary Leiomyoma 

Renal Cell Cancer).   

                                         With Great Appreciation, Bruce H. Lee, President & Chairman 



 

 

Don & Shirley Heishman      2/3 

Jeremy & Linda  Gehrett      2/11 

Melvin & Debbie Bigler       2/14 

Jason & Crystal Fraker      2/14 

Janis & Larry  Jones        2/18 

Jerry  & Phyllis Hershey       2/27 
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ANNIVERSARIES   BIRTHDAYS 

 

Our Sympathy is extended to 
Pat Martin and her family.  Pat’s 
husband, Gary, went home to be 
with the Lord on December 24th.  
Gary served our country and 
community for many years and 
loved spending time with his family 
and his three grandsons.  Please 
keep Pat and her family in your 
prayers during this difficult time. 

 
Our Sympathy and prayers are 
extended to the family of Arthur 
Shimkanon, who passed away on 
Friday, January 7th. 
 
Our Sympathy and prayers are 
extended to the family, friends and 
congregation of Pastor Tracy 
Conner, who passed away on 
Tuesday, January 11th. 

Michelle Snyder 2/2 

Michael Conner III 2/2 

Ciarah Elder 2/3 

Lynn Finkenbinder 2/4 

Abby Stitt 2/4 

Robert Woltz 2/4 

Melvin Bigler 2/5 

Tiffany Lehman 2/6 

Philip Warehime 2/6 

Tammy Barrick 2/7 

Brodie Alleman 2/7 

Pat Shughart 2/7 

Cherie Darhower 2/8 

Wyatt Jones 2/8 

Sharon Bitner 2/10 

Helen Fisher 2/10 

Steven Lehman 2/10 

Jason Weller 2/14 

Edward Hall 2/15 

Edward Kessler 2/15 

Braxton Allen Stitt 2/16 

Karter Kane 2/18 

Brayden Mentzer 2/18 

Tom Griffie 2/19 

Rebekah Nickel 2/19 

Pam Zimmer 2/20 

Lisa Baer 2/21 

Bailey Barnhart 2/21 

Thelma Isaac 2/21 

Mark Long 2/21 

Richard Shriner 2/21 

Katie Kane 2/15 

Linda Martin 2/25 

Stacie Nickel 2/25 

Bradley Lay 2/26 

Kaylee Conner 2/27 

Ryland Darr 2/27 

 

Cody Barrick   3/1 

Richard Mentzer   3/3 

Sharon Diehl   3/5 

Linda Gehrett   3/5 

Sam Howell   3/5 

Scott Parthemore   3/5 

Cooper Hoyle   3/6 

Suzanne Lloyd   3/6 

Danielle Rinehart   3/6 

Dick Reese   3/8 

Greg Clelan   3/9 

Brandon Lehman   3/9 

Dixie Nickel   3/9 

Janis Jones   3/11 

Addison Lay   3/12 

Ashton Thrush   3/13 

Mason Burkholder   3/14 

Danna Howell   3/14 

Tyler Witter   3/15 

Erica Diep   3/16 

John Ickes    3/16 

Charles Johnson   3/16 

Micah Weaver   3/16 

Larry Wilhide   3/17 

Evan Diep   3/18 

Linda Woltz   3/21 

Tracey Cook   3/22 

Faith Burkholder   3/24 

Jason Fraker    3/24 

Twyla Stouffer    3/26 

Dave Schoonover   3/27 

Christopher Lloyd   3/28 

Norma Dexter   3/29 

Carson Lay   3/29 

Janelle Lloyd   3/29 

Debbie McLaughlin   3/30 

Branson Cook   3/31 

 

ANNIVERSARIES & BIRTHDAYS 

Tom & Kim Bailey        3/18 

Stephanie & Shawn McCullough 3/18 

Terry & Michelle Snyder       3/19 

Dave & Jo Schoonover       3/25 

Dennis & Debbie McLaughlin     3/30 
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1. Pray for caregivers, that they will be able to handle the pressures with renewed strength and patience. 
And that their people will feel that compassion and love in their life everyday. 

2. Praise God for those little unexpected occurrences that bring you joy.  We often take them for granted, but 
they can be wonderful gifts from God. 

3. Pray for those who have lost their jobs, that God will show them clearly where He wants them to be.  Pray 
for their emotional strength as well as their physical needs to be met. 

4. Tonight after the basketball game is another 5th Quarter at the church.  It is a great opportunity for our 
youth to invite their friends who may or may not be exposed to anything to do with church, without the 
pressure they might deal with inviting them to a more formal meeting.  Pray that there will be many young 
people show up and have a great time, that they will want to come back, or at least not feel that being at a 
church is a real drag.  One step at a time. 

5. Pray for those with “mystery diseases”.  It is so frustrating when there is an obvious problem and no 
diagnosis.  Pray the problems will be found and treatable. 

6. Praise God for those compassionate souls who can “read” when someone is hurting or in need of prayer, 
and will to put themselves out to take care of the needs of others.  Pray God will renew their strength “as 
the eagle”. 

7. Pray for those who are suffering from memory loss or dementia.  It can be very scary for everyone 
involved, and hard to function to get everything necessary done each day. 

8. Pray for your loved ones all those you hold dear, for their salvation, health, safety and over all well being. 

9. Praise God if you have recovered from an illness of any type, no matter how small or how complicated.  For 
so many, the outcome is much more uncertain. 

10. Pray that the area churches will all work together to be an outreach to those in need - whether it is 
physical or spiritual salvation.  If we are all going to be together in Heaven, there is no reason we can’t 
cooperate now. 

11. Pray for Pastor Heidi Alan and their children as they take on this new challenge of pastoring at Mechan-
icsburg Church of God since their Pastor has moved on to Heaven, unexpectedly.  There will be a lot of 
people there who are dealing with grief.  Please pray for wisdom and courage as it is needed to lead these 
people through this time. 

12. Praise God that He is always there, just waiting for us to come to Him with open arms.  How often we must 
disappoint Him when we ignore Him. 

13. Pray for those dealing with chronic fatigue - who never seem to feel rested and feel they just can’t keep 
going.  Pray they will be able to get the rest they need and sense God’s strength carrying them through. 

14. Pray for our church council, for wisdom and patience as they meet to serve God through the church 
business decisions.  They are truly a dedicated group. 

15. Pray for parents who are raising their children or in joint custody, that the kids will know they are loved 
and the parents will have calmness, strength and courage to continue to be good role models. 

16. Pray for those who are single and would love to have a good spouse, that God will put the right one in their 
path, the one He has chosen for them. 

17. Pray for those who live in war torn countries.  Just imagine the constant fear of being killed at any 
moment. 

18. Pray for those feeling lonely or confused, that there will be someone who can help and they will feel 
serenity from Christ. 

19. Praise God if you have gotten ANY good news in the last month.  We hope and pray for good.  How often 
do we give God the glory and the credit when we get the answer we want? 

20. Pray for all those of our church, that each one will grow closer in their relationship with Jesus, to be 
excellent witnesses for Him.  Pray for good health for each one, too. 

21. Pray for those who desperately want a child, but are having a hard time conceiving.  Pray for patience 
while they wait and a clear sign what the next step should be. 

22. Pray for Pastor Wayne, Elaine and their family, that they will be covered by spiritual and physical 
blessings.  Pray for the other pastors in our church and their families, too. 

23. Pray for those who have fallen, that they will heal quickly.  Also for those walking icy areas, that they will 
stay on their feet, held up by the angels. 

Continued on page 9 



 

 

Page 9 OTHER MINISTRY 

Continued from page 8 PRAYER CALENDAR 

24. Praise God for all the Connection groups that are available to teach more about the Bible.  There are 
plenty of subjects to choose from.  Praise God that there are teachers who step up to spread God’s 
word. 

25. Pray for our troops wherever they may be, as well as the families who are missing an important 
member of their home. 

26. Pray for those who are traveling, that all will be safe with no accidents, crashes, etc.  Also, no flat tires, 
or that someone will help, if needed. 

27. Praise God that just as He has huge imagination, He has built some of that into each of us, if we open 
ourselves up to it.  We can do great and mighty things for Him as a gift of gratitude.  How will you use 
your gifts? 

28. Praise God that the day are starting to get just a little longer, that the promise of warmer weather is 
becoming more evident.  I think we are all anxious for winter to be packed away for a little while. 

Tommy and Joanna Kopp and their two children 

are a missionary family we as a church support 

in prayer and financially.   Tommy works for 

Moody Aviation in Spokane, Washington.   His 

mission work is training missionary pilots.   The Kopp's will be back 

in Pennsylvania and are in need of housing for their family in July 

and August.  If you or if you know of anyone who could provide 

housing for this family of four during that time, please contact Judy 

Greenawalt, Linda Martin, or Pastor Wayne ASAP.  

The office 

needs your   

input for  

 

March 2022  

“The Connection” 

Newsletter by  

February 20, 2022! 

BAPTISM SERVICE  

will be held on March 27th.  Please let 

Pastor Wayne  or the office know if you 

are interested in being baptized! 

   The Missions Board         

meetings are scheduled for  
 

Monday, March 21, 2022  

Monday, May 16, 2022 

September 19, 2022 

All meetings are scheduled to       

begin at 6:30 pm. 

Starting February 2nd, the 

Adult Choir will be practicing 

for the Easter Cantata at 6:30 

pm each Wednesday evening 

after regular choir practice beginning at      

6:00 pm.  Hope to see you there! 
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Council 
Minutes & 
detailed            
Financial           
Report             

copies are in 
the             

Welcome  
Center. 

Community 

Events &           

Senior              

Center News 

is on the 

Welcome              

Center                       

bulletin 

board. 

The Church 

Council                   

will meet on                        

Monday,      

February 

14th at                    

7:00 pm.  

Karate meets on 
Monday at 6:00 
pm & Thursday  

at 5:30 pm 

Cub Scouts meet 
on  Tuesdays at 

6:30 pm. 

Girl Scouts will 
meet on 

Mondays at  
5:30 pm. 

    Dec 21  Jan - Dec 21  Annual Budget  % Budget 

Ordinary Income/Expense        

 Income        

  General Fund Income        

   Birthday Gift for Jesus Income 12,290.00  12,595.00     

   Building Rental Income 280.00  1,930.00     

   Envelopes Income 11,096.00  138,658.00     

   Helping Hand Income 0.00  5,000.00     

   Interest on Account 0.00  37.13     

   Loose Offering Income 8,609.00  83,250.94     

   Miscellaneous Income 0.00  17,768.56     

   Missions Income 225.00  9,785.62     

   Online giving 5,465.00  53,297.79     

   Sunday School Income 254.00  2,923.00     

   The Gathering Income 100.00  1,900.00     

   Youth Ministries Income 200.00  200.00     

  Total General Fund Income 38,519.00  327,346.04     

  Money Market Income        

   CCDR Income 4,039.59  63,031.67     

   Kennedy Camp Fund Income 0.00  4,608.00     

   Memorial Fund Income 0.00  2,780.00     

   Money Market Interest Account 0.13  2.42     

  Total Money Market Income 4,039.72  70,422.09     

 Total Income 42,558.72  397,768.13     

 Expense        

  Total Administration - Other 1,183.43  10,720.88  13,625.00  78.69% 

  Total Administration - Staffing 15,370.90  172,692.61  178,476.50  96.76% 

  Total Benevolences 6,758.99  50,308.71  66,900.00  75.20% 

  Total Christian Education 264.03  9,979.29  13,800.00  72.31% 

  Total Church Life Activities 184.59  2,691.36  3,300.00  81.56% 

  Total Mortgage 4,715.28  59,719.79  71,051.76  84.05% 

  Total Property Management 2,112.49  40,090.81  47,900.00  83.70% 

  Total Stewardship & Finance 0.00  1,319.24  1,375.00  95.94% 

  Total Worship & Evangelism 250.00  1,971.81  3,200.00  61.62% 

 Total Expense 30,839.71  349,494.50  399,628.26  87.45% 

APB Project Update:   
 

    We have been sharing the need to replace the Heating and Air 
Conditioning systems in the All Purpose Building.  The project is 
estimated to be about $50,000.00.  To date, $16,000 has come in 
for the project through the Birthday Gift for Jesus offerings.  We 
greatly appreciate all the financial support.  As you can see, 
additional funds are needed before we can begin the replacement 
of these systems.  We ask for your continued support.  You can do 
so by placing your financial gift in an envelope and placing it in 
the offering plate, you can send your check by mail, or you may 
give online.   Be sure to mark on your payment “APB”. 



 

 

 



 

 

Newville First Church of God 

475 Shippensburg Road 

Newville, PA  17241 

E-mail: secretary@newvillecog.com 

Website: www.newvillecog.com  

Postage  

Required  

STORM WATCH & CANCELLATION OF SERVICES - Please listen 

carefully to the cancellation announcements to see if one or all of the 

services are being cancelled on a particular day.  You may also check 

Facebook for any updates.  As always you can call Pastor Wayne at 

448-6994 or Buz Anderson at 776-4734.  As always, please use sound 

judgment as to whether or not to attend services during inclement 

weather.  BE SAFE! 

 

Newville First Church of God 
www.tcp.church     717· 776· 5223 

The Newville First Church of God exists to exalt God by showing His love through the fellowship of believers for the purpose of making more and better disciples. 
 

Sunday Services 

Worship Service 

8:30 am 

Nursery Care 
Ages under 2  

Promise Kids Connection 
Ages 3-Grade 5 

 

Connection Groups 

9:30 am 

Adult Electives 

Promise Kids Connection 
Ages 3-Grade 5 

Youth Connection 
 

Worship Service 

10:30 am 

Nursery Care 
Ages under 2  

Promise Kids Connection 

Ages 3-Grade 5 

www.abc27.com 


